
Ordinance

Ordinance appropriating $75,492.28 in American Rescue Plan 

Act (ARPA) Retention Grant funds from Nueces County per 

the Amended Cooperative Agreement for City-Operated 

Corpus Christi-Nueces County Public Health District

City Council

March 7, 2023



• On March 1, 2022, the City became the sole operator of the Corpus Christi Nueces County

Public Health District through a cooperative agreement with Nueces County.

• As part of the agreement, former Nueces County employees that were hired on as city

employees were entitled to additional pay through the American Rescue Plan Act which was

negotiated by Nueces County.

• Through the cooperative agreement, the award was transferred to the City to continue to

administer to those employees at the rate determined by the Commissioners Court for the

Remainder of the 2021-2022 fiscal year.

• Pursuant to Section 2. A of the Cooperative Agreement between Nueces County and the City

of Corpus Christi

• a one-time payment to 17 former Nueces County employees will be distributed upon

receiving the payment from Nueces County (Check was received 1/6/2023).
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Fiscal impact

• No fiscal impact as the funds were received from Nueces County and cover 100% of the 

funding necessary. 

• These are one-time funds, and it is not reoccurring.

• The funds will not change current FTE levels. 

Staff Recommends Approval

Fiscal Impact and Staff Recommendation


